
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                               Sept. 9th 2020 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Gary Winkler. 

Members present: Gary Winkler, Dean Konen, Ben Henke, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present were 

Nick Brownson, Len Heimerman, Matt Winkle, Ron Woelfel, Joe Dorn and Arno Krupp. 

The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes with clarification Ben will contact Andre Jacques, from the August 12th, 2020 Town 

Board meeting was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and 

carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the September bills for payment  was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke, carried 3-0. 

Road Supervisors report: Nick said he started 3rd round mowing, and shouldering was complete.  He also said culverts 

are paved.  

There was public input about ATV & UTV ordinances. The town is looking to get more feedback from townspeople to see 

if they are interested in having ATV’s & UTV‘s on town roads, and from the state about ordinances to make sure that if it 

is done, it is done legally.  

A motion was made by Ben Henke to make repairs to the heating system in December not to exceed $900 it was 

seconded by Dean Konen and carried 3-0.  

A motion to have a large item pick up event again this year was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and 

carried 3-0. 

Dean Konen made a motion to accept the recycling resolution presented by Mary Jo Muellenbach, Ben Henke seconded 

and it carried 3-0. 

Dean Konen: Reported on a driveway issue.  

Ben Henke: Reported on the tractor. 

Cheryl Heller: Reported the ballot drop box is getting its official lettering. 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: No Report  

Gary Winkler: Reported on a survey he completed for emergency management and a culvert issue.  

 The board adjourned to closed session to discuss personnel issues. 

Reconvened to open session: No action taken. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 10:15 pm by Dean Konen, seconded by Ben Henke, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 

 

Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 

www.townofnewholstein.com  


